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Please join us 
in remembering all 
of our fallen soldiers 

at the VFW hall
on Memorial Day.

MONDAY
MAY 28, 2012
Services will begin 
at 11 a.m. with 
the presentation 

of wreaths.
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NEXT CHAMBER
MEETING
MAY 9TH

8:30 AM
KENILWORTH

PUBLIC LIBRARY
548 BOULEVARD
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The Kenilworth Silver Card Association held their 8th
annual fundraising event on April 16, 2012 at the Garlic
Rose Bistro in Cranford, NJ. Jacqueline Fiderski and John
Appicie were presented with the Silver Card Award for their
extensive service to the Kenilworth community. The
association is a not for profit organization comprised of
recipients of the highest honor a civilian can receive from
the NJ State PBA, a Silver Life Card. They are dedicated to
further the ongoing charitable work of the Kenilworth PBA
Local 135 and other worth causes.
The Kenilworth Silver Card Association is a not for

profit organization comprised of recipients of the highest
honor a civilian can receive from the NJ State PBA, a Silver
Life Card. They are dedicated to further the ongoing
charitable work of Kenilworth PBA Local 135 and othe
rworthy causes.

SILVER CARD ASSOCIATION HONORS FIDERSKI AND APPICIE

THIS SPACE IS NOW AVAILABLE FOR ADVERTISING!!!
Demand for advertising in this space has been high. It is now available on a first come first served

basis. Call Tina today to reserve the space in this or other Renna Media publications.

Each month this newspaper is mailed 
to every home and business in Kenilworth

Reserve space in the next issue. Call Tina today at 908-418-5586
or email info@rennamedia.com

(above, l-r) Michael Devlin, PBA 135 President, Jacqueline
Fiderski, John Appicie, and Robert Cox, State Delegate.

JOHN APPICIE
John Appicie is the owner of George J. Bender Inc. and

Bender Enterprises, Electrical Contracting, with offices
located in Kenilworth and Union, NJ. John began working for
George Bender in the late 1960’s and with George’s passing,
John purchased the business in 1985. Through his hard work
and dedication he now employs 150 people.
John has been a long time supporter of the Kenilworth PBA

#135 along with many other Kenilworth programs. He has
been a proud sponsor of the Kenilworth Little League.
Because of his love for the community, John has taken a role
in the Beautification of Kenilworth.
John has three grown children, Chris, Jennifer and

Stephanie and seven grandchildren. Chris and Jennifer work
side by side with their father assisting him in running the
family business.
John was a long time resident of Kenilworth and attended

Harding School and graduated from David Brearley High
School. He has resided in Watchung, NJ for the past ten years.

JACQUELINE FIDERSKI
When Hurricane Irene caused substantial damage to the

PBA facility, Jackie readily made a substantial donation to
cover repairs. Thanks to Jackie we also now have a Police
vehicle with upgraded signal equipment which is more
effective for drivers to detect. She has consistently
supported the PBA and the Police Department.
Particularly in this economy, Jackie believes our local

library plays an important role in providing not only needed
information, but recreation for all ages. She has made a
generous contribution to their 75th Anniversary campaign
and has also supported many other local organizations.
A retired educator, Jackie is a strong advocate of higher

education and has sponsored scholarships for local residents
along with a scholarship endowment to Kean University, her
Alma Mater, in memory of her parents.
Her creed is to devote herself to making people happy,

which also includes a dedication to caring for her
community as well.
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Kathi Fiamingo
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Salvatore Candarella    Peter Corvelli
Anthony DeLuca    Scott Klinder

Brian Joho    Fred Pugliese
BOROUGH PHONE NUMBERS

Emergency ...........................................................911
Police Department ......................................276-1700
Fire Prevention ...........................................276-8935
Borough Clerk ............................................276-9090
Tax Office ..................................................276-5800
Board of Health ..........................................276-2740
Building Inspector ......................................276-5802
Public Works ..............................................276-5073
Library ........................................................276-2451
Senior Center .............................................272-7743
Kenilworth Board of Education .................276-5936

www.kenilworthschools.org
© 2008 Contents of this newsletter cannot be reproduced
without written consent from the Gateway Regional
Chamber of Commerce.

KCoC • Page 2 • May 2012 

50% OFF
FIRST MONTH

New customers only. Expires 6/4/12.

908-259-1020
750 Boulevard

Kenilworth, NJ 07033

www.accessselfstorage.com

WE CAN HELP YOU GET ORGANIZED

I would first like to thank the second grade students at Harding School
for helping make the Borough beautiful by growing vines from sweet
potatoes. It was a great deal of fun to visit the children at school and hand
out the sweet potatoes. Before the end of school their teachers will bring
them to the Boulevard to plant the vines that they have grown in the
planters. I am so looking forward to seeing the beautiful vines that they
have grown become a part of the planters that the Beautification

Committee will be planting in the next few weeks. 
We are still looking for sponsors for the planters, including anyone who would like to donate

funds towards the cost of the plants, or who would like to help keep the planters watered and
weeded throughout the spring and summer. Please contact me to let me know if you can help.
We will acknowledge all sponsors with signs to indicate their participation in our “Adopt a Pot”
program, either with a sign that indicates that they “Sponsored” the pot or “Maintain” the pot.
The cost to sponsor the smaller pots is $35.  Sponsorship of the large planters costs $100.
On May 23, 3012, the Borough will hold its annual Youth in Government Day. Children from

the 7th and 8th grades in both Harding and St. Theresa’s School will be asked to write an essay
which will be judged by their teachers. Thirteen children whose essays are chosen will act as
Mayor, Council, Clerk and other Borough officials and will run the May 23, 2012 Council
meeting. It is always a fun evening and a exciting for the children and their family members.
As with all meetings, the meeting will be video taped and played our cable channels.
I again remind everyone that the Relay for Life will be held on June 2 at 6 p.m. through June

3rd at 6 a.m. Participants will be walking the track all evening with various “events” and
fundraising activities taking place throughout the night. If you have not joined a team, please
feel free to stop by during the night to learn more about Relay and the American Cancer Society.
It is truly a moving event and you can learn a great deal - about the strength of those who have
faced cancer and conquered it or about those who have lost loved ones and are working to see
that others do not have to face the pain they experienced over losing their loved one to cancer.
Please join us – you cannot help but be moved.
On June 7, 2012 at 7 P.M. in the Council Meeting Room, Friends of Black Brook Park’s

Dorothea Krihak, in conjunction with the Kenilworth Historical Society, will present a history
of Kenilworth and the Revolutionary War. Mrs. Krihak has learned some very interesting facts
about Kenilworth, Black Brook Park and the conduct of the Revolutionary War, which took
place literally down the street from my yard.  
I urge everyone to join us to learn about the historic role Kenilworth played in our nation’s

birth.  I look forward to seeing you on June 7 at 7:00 p.m.
Mayor Kathi Fiamingo

MEMO FROM THE MAYOR



KCoC • Page 3 • May 2012 

We Accept: CASH
w y [ t 
and Personal Checks

CELEBRAT ING  OUR  6 3RD  YEAR

JACOBSON’S
DISTRIBUTING COMPANY

An Elizabeth
Tradition
since 1949

725 Rahway Ave - Elizabeth - 908-354-8533
Open Mon. & Thurs. 10 am 'Til 8 pm; Tues., Wed. & Fri. 10 am 'Til 6pm;

Open Saturday 10 am 'Til 5 pm; closed Sunday's 

SAVE MORE
WITH ONLY

31/2%
SALES TAX

BIG SAVINGS
IN OUR 
BEDDING 

DEPARTMENT

APPLIANCES • BEDDING • ELECTRONICS • AUDIO & VISUAL
Not responsible for typographical errors. Bring us your best deal from any authorized dealer and we will gladly beat their offer on any item we carry.

$25 OFF FOR KENILWORTH
RESIDENTS & BUSINESSES

ONE PER CUSTOMER. CAN NOT BE COMBINED WITH ANY OTHER OFFER. MINIMUM PURCHASE OF $299.00. 
MUST PRESENT THIS COUPON AT TIME OF PURCHASE. OFFER EXPIRES 6/4/12.

WE CARRY A FULL SELECTION OF GAS GRILLS, REFRIGERATORS, WASHERS, 
DRYERS, RANGES, DISHWASHERS, BIG SCREEN TV’S AND  BEDDING.

FreeDelivery

Second graders at Harding School are helping
beautify their community through science. They
are cultivating sweet potato plants which make a
beautiful vining plant. The science project was
the brainchild of Olga Hacket who works in the
Harding School cafeteria and is also the chair of
the Kenilworth Beautification Committee.
Mayor Fiamingo was on hand on April 18th to

visit the 2nd grade classrooms and help Mrs.
Hacket hand out the potatoes to the excited
students who then prepared them to sprout.
When ready, they will be planted in flower pots
and planters along the Boulevard where the
children can watch their science project grow
throughout the summer.
The Borough of Kenilworth is looking for

sponsors for their flower pots and planters along
the Boulevard. The pots and planters will be
filled with flowers in the second week of May.
Financial sponsorship of the small pots is $35.
Financial sponsorship of the larger planters is
$100. Sponsorship will be recognized by a sign
which states “Sponsored by ____.”The funds
will be used to defray the costs of the plants and
flowers which will be planted in the pots and
planters.
The Borough is also looking for sponsors to

help maintain the pots and planters throughout

the spring and summer, by watering and
weeding them. “Keeping the planters and pots
watered during the hot summer months can be a
bit of a problem for the members of the
Beautification Committee”, said Mayor
Fiamingo. “We would love to have help with
that from the merchants and organizations like
the Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts, or young adults
who need to have service credits.”
Anyone interested in being a financial

sponsor or helping with the maintenance of the
pots and planters is asked to contact Mayor
Fiamingo at Borough Hall or by sending an
email to k.fiamingo@kenilworthnj.org.

HELPING TO KEEP KENILWORTH BEAUTIFUL

(above, left, l-r) Mayor Fiamingo with Olga
Hacket, Beautification Committee Chair
(above, right) Mrs. Donough, (left) Mrs.

DiVito, and (below) Mr. Lee are all “Helping
the community by growing potatoes”.
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• Comprehensive Eye Examinations
• Glaucoma Testing and Cataract Evaluations
• Treatment and Management of Ocular Disease
• Variety of Eyewear including Designer Brands
• Contact Lens Examinations
• Variety of Contact lenses
• Eyeglass Repairs

INSURANCES: Please call if you do not see your insurance plan listed.
• Eyemed
• VSP
• Aetna
• Avesis
• Qualcare
• Davis Vision

EYES ON YOU
FAMILY EYECARE AND OPTICAL

Our Office Hours:
Mon: 10am to 6pm
Tues: 10am to 6pm
Wed: Closed
Thur: 10am to 6pm
Fri: 10am to 6pm
Sat: 9am to 2pm
Sun: Closed
Late appointments are 

available by request.

Dr. M. Williams
Optometric Physician

Lic#. 27OA00565300/27OM00062400

• Medicare
• Medicaid
• NVA
• Block Vision 
• Superior Vision
• Oxford

• Optum Health Vision (formerly  Spectera).
• United Health Care
• Blue Cross Blue Shield of NJ
• Vision Benefits of America
• Empire Blue Cross Blue Shield

and many more. 

1535 Irving Street, Rahway, NJ
732-388-3900

www.primaryecp.com/eyesonyou

Alaniya Agency, Inc.
Elderly & Sick Care

Babysitting 
& Housekeeping

Call Angela for
more information
908-718-5096
201-618-3558

HELP WANTED
Tiya’s Cleaning Service

Commercial & Residential

Call Taisia
908-718-5096
732-713-0956

Due to the overwhelming generosity of the
Kenilworth PBA, The Kenilworth Silver Card
Association, the parishioners of St. Theresa
church and various individuals, not only were
the members of “The Toy Box” able to donate
festively decorated shoe boxes filled with small
toys to the Pediatric Ward of Overlook Hospital
at Christmas, this year they were able to provide
baskets filled with small toys for the Easter
Holiday as well. 

THE TOY BOX

(above, left) Kenilworth PD Officers Robert
Cox and Michael Devlin and members of “The
Toy Box”: Rae and Dani Mauro and Courtney
Francen. (right): Courtney Francen, Dani &

Rae Mauro of “The Toy Box”.

(above) Students from St. Theresa School in Kenilworth for raising  funds for St. Jude's
Children Hospital. The school had a Math-A-Thon which  raised over $8,000. Students that

participated the math competition and had over $35 in donations received a T-Shirt. The events
were supervised by National Junior Honor Society and Ms. Pancurak and Ms. Pakulski.

STUDENTS RAISE FUNDS FOR ST. JUDE'S SOCIETY



KCoC • Page 5 • May 2012 

8:30 AM MAY 11
LOCAL & COUNTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE
JTG Center, 330 Helen Street, Linden
Hosted by Mayor Richard J. Gerbounka
6:00 PM MAY 15
IRISH BUSINESS ASSOCIATION NETWORKING 
Molly Maguire’s Irish Pub & Restaurant
1085 Central Avenue, Clark
8:00 AM MAY 16
EMPLOYEE LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE 
Kenilworth Inn, Boulevard & 31st Street, Kenilworth
7:30AM MAY 18
GATEWAY TODAY! MORNING NETWORKING
L’Affaire Fine Catering, 1099 Rt 22 East, Mountainside
8:30 AM MAY 22
LINDEN CHAMBER MEETING
Linden EMS, 12 North Stiles Street, Linden
8:30 AM MAY 23
CLARK CHAMBER GROUP
Hosted by Law Firm of Fink Rosner Ershow-Levenberg,
Central Blue Restaurant & Lounge 
(Target Shopping Center) 77 Central Avenue, Clark
8:00 AM MAY 25
SOMERSET HILLS BUSINESS NETWORK
Royce Brook Golf & Country Club
201 Hamilton Road, Hillsborough

GATEWAY CHAMBER
Members of Kenilworth Chamber of Commerce, an

affiliate of the Gateway Regional Chamber of
Commerce, are welcomed in all Gateway events. For
information call the Chamber at 908-352-0900 

or visit our website at www.gatewaychamber.com

908-245-6262
Monday – Saturday:
11 am – 10 pm
Sunday: 4 pm - 9 pm

FREE DELIVERY
290 Michigan Avenue
Kenilworth, NJ 07033

Garden State Community Bank, located at 15
Market Street in Kenilworth, invited the
community to a Business Over Breakfast Event
on March 16, 2012. 

(above, l-r) Keith Christensen, Regional
Business Banker; Christine Castineires,

Merchant Services Specialist; Maria Gutierrez,
Financial Services Associate; Claude Pinto,

Financial Services Associate; (seated) Michelle
Dias, Assistant Branch Manager.

MEET GSC BANK STAFFELECTRONICS COLLECTION
Saturday, May 12, 2012,  9am to 1pm 
Principia NP is hosting an electronics

recycling collection day the David Brearley
High School, located at 401 Monroe Avenue,
Kenilworth NJ. Resident of Kenilworth and
surrounding communities are welcome to bring
their unwanted computers, monitors, keyboards,
printers, DVDs, AC adapters, stereo equipment,
and computer components.
Televisions over 20 inches will not be

accepted. Appliances such as stoves,
refrigerators and air conditioners will not be
accepted.
Proceeds from the drive will help fund the

Green Science and Green Citizen Scholarships
for college-bound David Brearley high school
students.
For information about the electronic recycling

collection please call 908-400-1363.
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L&C
IRON WORKS

915 East Hazelwood Ave.
Rahway, NJ

732-572-7871
Serving New Jersey & 

Staten Island Since 1967

Visit Our Showroom
•

Shop-at-Home Service

Maintenance Free Aluminum Railings

Custom Designs and Colors

The Kenilworth Public Library recently
presented "Meet The Authors of Grave Secrets".
Children had an opportunity to meet Gina and
Annette Cascone, authors of Deadtime Stories
series. They heard the authors read a selection

(above) Some of the children attending this event posed for a picture with the authors.

from the first book in this series, Grave Secrets,
and also view a portion of the movie.  Following
the event, children visited with the authors, and
also had an opportunity to have a personal copy
of the book signed.

MEET THE AUTHORS OF GRAVE SECRETS

KENILWORTH FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY
Located at 548 Boulevard. Library website is .www.kenilworthlibrary.org. 

Registration for programs may be done in person at the library or by calling 908 276-2451.
The library’s regular schedule of operation: Mon, Tues and Thurs: 10:00 AM to 9:00 PM,  

Wed: 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM, Fri: 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Sat: 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM.
The Kenilworth Public Library is handicapped accessible.

TEA
The Delicious Way To A Healthy Life

go to:
Naturesessencellc.com

The Kenilworth Public Library is pleased to
present “ Five Mental Skills for the Winner:
Thriving in Today's Economy,” a program by
motivational speaker and author Mike Tully at 7
p.m. on Tuesday, May 29. Tully will  share his
insights from the unique perspective of someone
who is not only a championship winning athletic
coach but also a sports journalist who has
covered numerous championship events,
including 100 consecutive World Series games.
Tully has identified those specific traits that
make someone a success on the playing field
and will discuss how those traits can be applied
both in the workplace and today's difficult job
market. Tully is the author of the recently
published book, The Improvement Factor: How
Winners Turn Practice into Success, and the co-
author of 10 Things Great Coaches Know. His
blog can be found at totalgameplan.com.
This program is free and open to all members

of the general public. Preregistration is required
and preference will be given to Kenilworth
residents. If space is available, registration will
open to other communities on May 22.  

MOTIVATIONAL AUTHOR
MIKE TULLY

KENILWORTH POLICE DEPARTMENT
vs

KENILWORTH FIRE DEPARTMENT
Friday, May 13th at 7:00pm

David Brearley HS Auditorium
Cost: $10 per person

For more information, email
nikdyl@aol.com or call 908-377-0467

For more information on the Relay For Life
of Kenilworth on June 4-5th, email
Christina.Andrascik@Cancer.org

ALL PROCEEDS BENEFIT THE AMERICAN CANCER 
SOCIETY’S RELAY FOR LIFE OF KENILWORTH

Please
join us for
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The Friends and Family of Tim Carbone
Scholarship Fund have scheduled a car
wash/clothing drive for Saturday, May 12, 2012
from 9:00 a.m. until 12:30 p.m. in the front of
Harding School, 426 Boulevard, Kenilworth,
New Jersey. 
Please drop off your clothing between the

hours of 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m.  If you are
unavailable to drop off your clothing, please
contact Josephine at 908-298-1094 prior to May
12, 2012 and we will schedule a time to pick up
your bags.
All proceeds will benefit scholarships for

students at David Brearley High School and
awards to St. Theresa’s School.

CAR WASH/CLOTHING DRIVE
BENEFITS TIM CARBONE

SCHOLARSHIP FUND

(above, l-r) Saint Theresa School in Kenilworth held their annual Foul Shooting Contest under
the direction of gym teacher Mrs. Sue Vitale. Winners Katherine Palacious, Michael Jacoby,
Jeremy, DiGesu, Justin DiGesu, Michael McGee, Jacqueline Bollwage, Cararose Coppola,

Adriana Altamirano.

ST. THERESA’S FOUL SHOOTING WINNERS
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30% OFF
HIGH PRESSURE WATER JETTING

AND/OR VIDEO INSPECTION
Not valid on previous jobs. With coupon only.

Coupons may not be combined with any other offer.

CLOGGED DRAIN / SLOW DRAIN?
CALL TODAY!  973-980-7078

www.aboveandbeyondsewer.com
24-7 Emergency Service

973-980-7078
Free Estimates • Fully Insured

Residential / Commercial
Reasonable Rates & Rapid Response!

FLOOR DRAINS
MAIN DRAINS
TUBS & SINKS

TOILETS
HYDRO-JETTING

VIDEO INSPECTION

25% OFF
ANY JOB
Not valid on previous jobs. With coupon only.

Coupons may not be combined with any other offer.

SUMMER FUN AT GARWOOD LANES
Don’t miss glow-pin bowling

every Friday 7pm
starting June 1st

Monday Family Fun League
- 8 week program 

staring July 9th
$7 per person per week

Registration required, please call 
to sign up.

GARWOOD
LANES

346 North Avenue
Garwood, NJ 07027

908-276-2040

The Gallery on the Boulevard at the Kenilworth Public Library will
present a show of photographs by Kenilworth resident Ben Venezio during
the months of May and June.  Although Venezio is a twelve time winner
of “Top Image in NJ” as well as a three time runner up for the top prize
awarded by the New Jersey Federation of Camera Clubs, Venezio is self

“VISIONS” BY RESIDENT BEN VENEZIO AT GALLERY ON THE BOULEVARD
taught, having had no formal photography training. His work has been
featured on calendars in Nature's Best Magazine and has appeared at the
Smithsonian Institution in Washington DC as well as in many studios
around New Jersey. In 2000, Venezio was awarded a citation from the New
Jersey Federation of Camera Clubs for his service to the organization over
the years as a judge and for his programming efforts as well as for his
tireless dedication in promoting photography to the general public.
Beginning in 1968 as a member of the Union Camera Club, Venezio later
served as president of the Cranford/Millburn Camera Club and in 2004,
during Venezio's term as president of the Camera Naturalist Club in
Basking Ridge, the club was chosen by Nature's Best Magazine as “Best
Camera Club,” beating out 15,000 other entrants. 
More information about Ben Venezio and his photography can be found

at www.benveneziophotos.smugmug.com

The book discussion group of the Kenilworth Public Library will meet
at 7:15 PM on Tuesday, May 22, in the library's activity room to discuss
Mr. Peanut, a debut novel by Adam Ross. The plot focuses on the dilemma
of Daniel Pepin, a happily married man who is considered the prime
suspect in his wife's unexpected death. The book requires readers to
contemplate whether it is ever really possible to know someone
completely and to also consider whether murder and marriage are more
interrelated than one might think. According to its book jacket notes, “Mr.
Peanut is a police procedural of the soul, a poignant investigation of the
relentlessly mysterious human heart – and a first novel of the highest
order.” Coffee, tea and light refreshments will be served.
Participation in the book group is free and open to all adults, including

residents of towns other than Kenilworth. Previous experience with a book
group is not required and new members are always welcome. Copies of the
book are available for check out at the library's circulation desk and
residents of other communities are encouraged to check for ways that they
might be eligible for borrowing privileges with the Kenilworth Public
Library. 

LIBRARY BOOK GROUP TO DISCUSS
MR. PEANUT, BY ADAM ROSS
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WANTED:
ALL CARS & TRUCKS: JUNK OR NOT

732-381-2646
Night Towing 732-496-1633

1 Dudley Ct. & Rt. 1 South, Avenel, NJ
Across from Sansone Auto Mall.

Junk Tow Away

Fast Pick Up

24 HR Service

Late Model Foreign &
American New & Used 
Auto & Truck Parts:
• Motors • Transmission 
• Auto Glass • Computers 
• Tail Lights • Doors 
• Fenders • AC Compressors

In partnership with the New Jersey State
Library Talking Book & Braille Center (TBBC),
the Kenilworth Public Library invites members
of the public to check out the library's new
“Outspoken Library” kiosk. Through this
workstation, library patrons who cannot read
standard print due to visual or physical disability
can enjoy a variety of materials that might
otherwise not be accessible to them. Through

TBBC's own Audiovision newspaper Reading
Service and the National Federation for the
Blind's Newsline, library patrons can choose
from  more than 300 newspapers, magazines and
wire services, including such local favorites as
the Star Ledger, Wall Street Journal, New York
Times, Time Magazine, TV Guide, People, and
even New Jersey grocery advertisements.
Additionally, “Braille and Audio Reading

Download” (BARD) provides digital audio
access to more than 20,000 unabridged books,
including current best sellers. The majority of
items available through the kiosk are also
available to visually or physically disabled
patrons with home internet access.
State of the art digital audio players with easy

to use features are also available to eligible
library users at no cost. Kenilworth residents
who are interested in signing up for this program
or who would like more information about
“Outspoken Library” are invited to call Library
Director Dale Spindel at 908 276-2451 to set up
an appointment for a personal demonstration of
the resources that are available.

LIBRARY PROVIDES RESOURCES FOR VISUALLY
AND PHYSICALLY IMPAIRED READERS

KENILWORTH AUTO BODY has merged 
with its other shop, Benner’s Auto Body.

Free Estimates
Totally renovated – Up to date equipment

Approved by all major insurance companies.

Featuring Eco-friendly water based paint.
Speak Spanish, Italian and Portuguese.

636 North Michigan Avenue
Kenilworth

Fax 908 687 6417
Main 908 687 8653

angel.reyes@bennersautobody.com
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New Jersey has kept pace with the national
movement to provide families with a “menu” of
K-12 education options. The school choice
movement began in the late 1990s, and the state
started its own program in January 2000 when
the New Jersey legislature created the
Interdistrict Public School Choice Program
(school choice program) as a five-year pilot
program designed to explore whether public
school choice would provide a viable
educational option for the state’s students and
their families by offering flexibility in selecting
a public school program that best meets the
needs of an individual student. Since the
expiration of the pilot in 2005, the New Jersey
Department of Education has maintained the
program at the same level as it had achieved at
that time. In June 2010, the legislature
established a permanent Interdistrict Public
School Choice Program.  Under the school
choice program, interested New Jersey school
districts apply to become choice districts,
opening seats into which they will accept non-
resident students at the expense of the state.
The Kenilworth School District was among

the first group of pilot districts to accept non-
resident students. At that time, Kenilworth’s
board established a policy to only accept Union
County non-resident students into its Choice
Program. Approximately 20 students are granted
admittance to join the Seventh Grade each year.
If space allows, additional students are invited to
join the Eighth, Ninth, or Tenth Grades. Choice
students are provided all of the same
opportunities as Kenilworth resident students

once they become members of the Brearley
Middle-High School community.
Choice students have contributed positively

to the Brearley Middle-High School in at least
three ways. As representatives of other
communities in Union County, choice students
have fostered cultural diversity. Kenilworth
residents have opportunities to interact with
young adults from all religious, ethnic, and
racial walks of life. Choice students have also
contributed to the academic success of the
middle-high school. Several have graduated as
salutatorians and valedictorian, and their
standardized assessment scores are among the
highest in the school. Finally, it is thanks to the
choice program that the Kenilworth School
District has been able to offer a myriad of
special programs due to state-funded “Choice
Aid.” The revenue afforded by the Choice
Program has led to numerous instructional
equipment enhancements and has allowed the
district to expand its curricular offerings to all of
its students.
There are 71 school districts approved as

choice districts for the 2012-2013 school year. A
list of these districts by county may be found by
going to nj.gov/education/choice/districts. To
support the continued growth of the program,
Governor Christie has dedicated an additional
$14.2 million for the Interdistrict School Choice
program in the FY 2013 state budget in response
to the positive feedback the administration has
received from participating districts. More
information about this program can be found on
the state website: state.nj.us/education/choice.

KENILWORTH PUBLIC SCHOOLS: MAKING SCHOOL
CHOICE WORK FOR THE ENTIRE COMMUNITY

Dr. Scott Taylor, Assistant Superintendent, Kenilworth Public Schools

Kathleen Gwaldis
25 Years of Experience

cell: (908) 400-8409

Realtor Associate - Weichert President’s Club
185 Elm Street, Westfield NJ, 07090
Office: (908) 654-6560, x 162

Kenilworth Real Estate Specialist
FREE MARKET ANALYSIS

The David Brearley High School Student of
the Month for April is senior Malik Allen. Malik
has been an active member of the Music
Department at David Brearley throughout his
high school career. As a trombone player Malik
has contributed to the High School Band, as well
as the Jazz Band, and has also served as a
section leader. Malik represented the band as a
soloist at Teen Arts Festival and has performed
as a soloist with the David Brearley Choir. In
addition, he regularly contributes his efforts and
talents to the production of the David Brearley
Dramas and Musicals. He is also a member of
the David Brearley/Jonathan Dayton Swim
Team and his favorite event is the 200 yard
relay. Congratulations, Malik!
The middle school student of the month is Nia

McCullin.  Her teachers describe Nia as being
polite, meticulous and extremely focused in all
of her endeavors. Nia is a high achiever which is
demonstrated by her excellent grade point
average. She is a student that does not need to be
prompted to be kind and considerate when
interacting in social situations.  Nia enjoys many
extracurricular activities including the school
play. Balancing the school play and academics is
difficult but Nia is able to do it with great
success. Congratulations Nia for being the
seventh grade David Brearley Middle School
student of the month!

MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL
APRIL 2012 STUDENTS

OF THE MONTH
Submitted by: Mr. David Novak

(Above)  Malik Allen and Nia McCullin
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In honor of Cpl Luigi "Louie" Marciante Jr we
continue our ongoing commitment to the Achilles
Freedom Team of Wounded Veterans. This is our fifth
year participating in the Hope & Possibility 5M and in
those five years we have raised over $100,000 and
endowed twenty five handcrank wheelchairs. Since the
tragic loss of my brother Louie in Iraq on September 20,
2007 we have been making a significant difference in his
honor. Everyday a wounded veterans sits in one of our
chairs or participates in an event it is because of people
like you who have supported this amazing cause.

This year Team S.O.S. will reunite on Sunday, June
24th in Central Park NYC. If you are interested in
running, walking, rolling or cheering with us please
contact me for additional information:
enzajacobowitz@gmail.com. To make an online donation
visit www.louieslife.org and join the movement today! 

Enza Jacobowitz

Name ____________________________________________

Address __________________________________________

_________________________________________________

Phone____________________________________________

Email:____________________________________________

To send a donation make all checks payable to: 
Achilles International. 

DONATE $10 AND GET A CHANCE TO WIN
OVER $1,000 IN GIFT CERTIFICATES!

GUESS WHAT PLACE JOE WILL FINISH.
Donation amount ($10 per guess): ______
Guesses: (HINT: The number will probably be over 1,000)

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

✂

All donations go to the 
Achilles Freedom Team 
of Wounded and Disabled
Veterans in memory of 
Cpl. Luigi Marciante Jr.

To send a donation make all checks payable to: 
Achilles International. 
Submit form below with payment to:
Kenilworth Business Life 
202 Walnut Avenue, Cranford, NJ, 07202
Keep for your records:
Donation amount ($10 per guess):____________
Guesses:_________________________________
Guesses with be posted on www.joerenna.com

This newspaper publisher, Joe Renna, will be running in the Hope & Possibility 5 Mile event 
on Sunday, June 24, 2012 in Central Park, NYC. Guess what place he will finish in. Closest guess wins.

Over 3,000 runners! In what place will Joe finish?
Last three finishes were 1479, 2474 and 2236. (see below) 
Tie goes to lower guesser prize or earlier entry.
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